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16th May 2014

Dear parents / carers,

In line with the recent changes to the school badge and logo we have also decided to update the school PE uniform as of September 2014, moving to a main and well - established online supplier – Sportswear International Limited (www.swi.co.uk). 

We hope that the new PE uniform meets our aims of:-

· Providing a more contemporary image for students that also best showcases the new school badge.
· Increasing students’ sense of pride and belonging – both in PE lessons and when representing the school.
· Providing better quality items that are more ‘hard-wearing’ and represent good value for money. 
· Providing more convenience for parents and carers in obtaining items of PE uniform.
· Providing an image that does not replicate that of other local secondary schools.
Feedback thus far from a student voice sample of over 300 Year 7-11 students (including the Student Sports Council) has been extremely positive with over 90% in favour of the change when compared to the current PE kit. Obviously, colours are always an extremely subjective matter (especially red v blue!?). However, in the context of supplier colour restrictions, the chosen colours best help to meet the aims above. We also hope that the change of supply method and option of ordering on-line and selecting either home or school delivery, will be of great assistance to parents who will benefit from the increased convenience.

Further details, including a visual summary of compulsory and voluntary items, prices and sizes can be found via the link on the school website homepage (www.rainford.org.uk). A summary of the more immediate points surrounding the change of PE uniform for current Year 6 students, as well as current Rainford High students, can be found below.  

· The new PE uniform will be compulsory for current Year 6 (incoming Year 7)students starting at Rainford High in September 2014. 
· The new PE uniform will also be available for current Year 7-10 students should they need or wish to purchase new items.
· It is fine for current Year 7-10 students to continue wearing their existing PE kit until it is necessary to purchase new items. 
Please feel free to contact Matthew Halliwell in the PE Department if you have any further queries (MatthewH@rainford.org.uk)

[bookmark: _GoBack]Yours Sincerely,

GMakin
Gary Makin
Curriculum Leader PE
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